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April 24th 2018 

Honourable Lome Kusugak 

P.O. BOX 149 
3022 4th Avenue 

BAKER LAKE, NU 
XOC OAO 

Telephone: 867-793-2874 
Fax: 867-793-2509 

Minister of Community & Govenunent Services 
P.G. Box 1000, Stn. 200 

Tabled Documents 12-5(2) 

[,U'1 'Z'I/I f Iqaluit, Nunavut 
XOAOHO 

Dear Minister Kusugak: 

RE: Surplus b~lding in Baker Lake ... Old Nursing Station 

During the regular April10th 2018 Council Session a discussion occurred regarding the old 
nursine: station buildim!. It is Councils understanding. this building was closed for public 
use in 2016 after asbestosis was discovered in the building. It is now 2 years later and our 
community Btill haB no idca what dircction the Govcrnrncnt of Nunavut may take regarding 
this building. 

Council, after lengthily discussions put forth and approved the follOwing motion: 

• "That the Hamlet write a letter to Minister oJ CGS. requesting the Old. Health Center 
building be decommissioned and de1TlDlished, adhering to the NNI Policy; and 

F'urth.er that it be replnced with a new building that could house programs like the 
Prenatal. Nutrition Project Alcohol CounseZing (Tunganiq) and Justice O.fftces. " 

Tf y01J W01l1r11ikp. to r1i~r.ll~~ tht~ mHttf"T in grpateT detail. we would be happy to meet with you 
and your staff to outline our concerns with the current bullding as well as stress the 
communities need of more assets to facilitate much need programing. . 

I thank you for your immediate attention in this regard and look forward to positlve response. 

Respectfully • 

4A-~ 
Shawn Attungala 
Mayor 

Cc Mr. Simeon M1kkungwak MlA, Baker Lake 


